
SENATE BILL REPORT

HB 1929

AS REPORTED BY COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION, FEBRUARY 16, 1994

Brief Description: Adjusting requirements for regional
transportation planning organizations.

SPONSORS:Representatives R. Fisher, Chappell, Springer, Quall and
Johanson

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

SENATE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

Majority Report: Do pass.
Signed by Senators Vognild, Chairman; Loveland, Vice

Chairman; Skratek, Vice Chairman; Drew, Haugen, Morton,
Nelson, Oke, Prentice, M. Rasmussen, Schow, Sellar, Sheldon
and Winsley.

Staff: Gene Baxstrom (786-7303)

Hearing Dates: March 22, 1993; April 2, 1993; February 16,
1994

BACKGROUND:

The 1990 Growth Management Act authorized the creation of
regional transportation planning organizations (RTPOs) through
the voluntary association of local governments.

An RTPO must include, at minimum, at least one county; have at
least 100,000 in population or include three counties; and
have as members all counties within the region and 60 percent
of the cities within the region representing at least 75
percent of the city population.

The objective of RTPOs is to enhance transportation planning
and coordination both within a county and within regions.
Specifically, RTPO duties are: a) to develop, adopt and keep
current a regional transportation plan that is consistent with
county and city comprehensive plans; and b) to certify that
the transportation elements of local comprehensive plans
conform with statutory requirements and are consistent with
regional plans.

To date, 14 RTPOs have been formed, including 38 of the
state’s 39 counties. State financial and technical support is
provided to assist with the effort of developing regional
transportation plans. While counties have supported the
objectives of RTPO formation, certain counties argue that the
size requirements for RTPOs have formed counties into
groupings which may not reflect common interests.
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SUMMARY:

The size requirements for regional transportation planning
organizations (RTPOs) are reduced to require that the RTPO
have a population of at least 50,000 instead of 100,000 or
contain at least two counties instead of three. An exception
to these requirements is made in the case of a county
consisting entirely of islands and having a population of less
than 50,000.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: available

TESTIMONY FOR: None

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None

TESTIFIED: No one
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